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P&C Principal’s Report – September 2019 
Term 3 Focus: Carnivale 
 

We've got new Bins 
 
The Green Team would like to introduce our brand 
new playground bins to the school. You will now see 
four new bins in three locations on the playground. 
Each coloured bin is for a different rubbish group, to 
ensure we reduce our general waste amount each 
week. 
     
Our yellow bin is for bottles to recycle at Return and 
Earn Depositories. Purple is for soft plastic, which our 
fantastic parent environmental committee will recycle 
at Woolworths. The small green bins are for food 
waste, which will be used in our school compost bins. 
Whilst the red bin is for general waste and items that 
can’t be placed in the other bins.     
 
We are on the way to making our school environment 
more sustainably friendly.  
 
Thank you to the Green Team and their teachers for 

organising this environmentally friendly system and thank you to the Davidson-Hayes family for their kind financial 
contribution to the new bins!  
 
Parliament House Visit 
Our School Leaders visited Parliament House and The Hon. 
Brad Hazzard! 
 
On Thursday, the Dee Why Public School Leaders were 
invited by The Hon. Brad Hazzard to visit State Parliament, 
along with many other primary schools in the local 
electorate. Minister Hazzard provided a scrumptious 
morning tea for the students and staff, followed by a tour of 
both the Legislative Assembly and the Legislative Council. 
He then explained how parliament worked and many 
exciting stories of parliament's ancient and recent histories. 
The students were allowed question time and the questions 
from the boys and girls were a lot of fun for all. 
 
Thank you to our fantastic School Leaders for their 
exemplary behaviour and manners on the day! 
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Parent Painters 
We are getting new artwork in the bathrooms!  
 
A group of creative parents are participating in the 
#lovewhereyoulearn project co-ordinated by Mrs 
Webster and painting murals to brighten up D block. 
This new school funded project will bring lots of 
happy bright colour to make our bathrooms more 
friendly and inviting, so stay tuned for more exciting 
news. 
Pictured above is Linda Gee, a Year 1 mum and 
artist. This shows the first sketch and final product. 
 
Stay tuned to meet the rest of our artist team and see 
their work! 
 
 

 
 
 
Zone Athletics 
We went running.....in the rain!  
 
Our Zone Athletics Carnival was running over two 
days this week at the Academy of Sport, 
Narrabeen. Even though there was plenty of rain 
on the second day of competition, our student 
performed well and stayed positive through the 
day. Dee Why Public School students posted 
some pleasing results over the two days of track 
and field competition, with many neighbouring 
school impressed by both our results and our 
gutsy determination. Well done kids! 
 
Thank you to John Wyllie, Nick Pye and Joel 
O'Brien for supporting our students throughout 
this sporting experience! 
 
Upcoming Events: 
Dancesport Gala Event, 9th September 
Honour Assembly, 17th September 
P&C School Disco, 20th September 
Carnivale 2019, 26th September 
Last Day of Term, 27th September  
 
Mark Chaffer 
Principal 
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